

1401 E. Smith St. Warsaw, IN 46580 www.bakeryouthclub.com 574-267-8771 574-306-2277 (Fax) tracy@bakeryouthclub.com

Board of Directors

President

Dr. Rachael Hoffert Grace College

Vice-President

Robin Brown Zimmer Biomet

Secretary

Mark Bonifield

Louis Dreyfus

Treasurer

Chris Wiggins Lake City Bank

Members

Tim Early
Network Partners

Jake Furbee Core Mechanical

Dr. Joe Graham Grace College

RJ Hall Zimmer Biomet

Tad Nieter
Nextremity Solutions

Tom Ray Washington STEM School

Dr. David Robertson WCS

Joel Wihebrink Wihebrink Landscape March 12, 2020

Dear Parent or Guardian:

During the recent weeks, the Coronavirus has been a topic of discussion. Baker Youth Club continues to take preventative steps within our organization. This past week, The BYC Board of Directors met to take steps to be proactive during this time. The safety and health of our members is our top priority at BYC.

Below are the precautions our organization has taken to help prevent the spread ...

- BYC custodial staff are disinfecting all equipment and tables each morning and staff or disinfecting at the end of each nights programming.
- Buses are also being wiped down with disinfectant after each route.
- Encouraging members to wash hands routinely

It may be possible that a person can get COVID-19 by touching a surface or object that has the virus on it and then touching their own mouth, nose, or possibly their eyes, but this is not thought to be the main way the virus spreads. The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) recommends everyday preventive measures to control the spread of COVID-19. These include:

- Staying home when sick and avoiding close contact with sick people;
- Frequent, proper handwashing using soap and water for at least 20 seconds or an alcohol-based hand sanitizer with at least 60% alcohol;
- A voiding touching your mouth, nose or eyes with unwashed hands;
- Practicing respiratory etiquette (e.g., covering coughs and sneezes with a tissue or upper sleeve);
- Routinely cleaning and disinfecting frequently-touched surfaces using usual cleaning/disinfection products according to the product label.

In the event Warsaw Community Schools would be closed due to this virus, BYC would also close. We understand the desperate situation this may put some of our families in, but for the health and safety of our members and staff we feel this is the best decision.

Sincerely,

Tracy Furnivall